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Minutes
The Boone County Emergency Management Commission met on Wednesday April 27, 2011 at 6:30 PM at the Boone County EMA Office 909 W. Mamie Eisenhower Ave, Boone, Iowa.
	1.
	Call to Order – 6:43 PM

	

	2.
	Roll Call/Introductions 

	

	
	A. Members 

	
	
	        Beaver
	
	     Berkley
	
	  Boone 
	
	  Boxholm

	
	X
	        Fraser
	
	Luther
	
	  Madrid
	
	  Ogden 

	
	X
	Pilot Mound
	X
	Sheriff 
	X
	  Boone Co. BOS
	

	
	

	
	B. Executive Committee Members: 

	
	
	Boone
	X
	Fraser
	X
	Sheriff

	

	
	C. Staff – None

	

	
	D. Visitors – None

	

	3.
	Approval of Agenda – 

	
	Motion to approve as presented by McClain seconded by Duffy – Ayes 4  Nays 0

	

	4.
	Invited Guest(s)/Speaker(s) – none scheduled

	

	5.
	Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes – 

	
	Motion to approve as presented by Whalen seconded by Fehr  Ayes 4  Nays 0

	

	6.
	Reports

	

	
	A. Administration and Finance

	
	1. Financial Report 

	
	Budget = $66,686.94    Fund = $148,184.08  75.07% of the year has passed and we have used 64.10% of the budget. Review the quarterly report. With no unforeseen large expenses over the next three months, we should only use about 10% more of the budget. If we use 15%, I should have an ending fund balance of $119,678.08 on June 30th. I had estimated approximately $75,000 at the end of the year. Morlan was asked by Duffy what the normal leftover funds have been in the past and what has been the highest number. Morlan explained that in 2003 there was only $20,000 left at the end of the year. The reserves have been building since then to the current estimated reserve which will be the highest level ever. Motion to approve by McClain seconded by Fehr  Ayes 4  Nays 0

	

	7.
	Old Business

	

	
	A. Radio System Analysis 

	
	The committee has sent out an RFP for the purchase of the radios and pagers. The date for their return is April 20th. Motorola is talking to us about an IP radio system called Mototurbo which is more advanced than what we were planning on but appears to be something that may serve all of our needs and possibly future upgrades. All RFPs are in and all have come in well over what we estimated. Three of the main RFPs came in at approximately $350,000. This is just to buy radios and program them to be narrow band compliant. We will have additional high costs to upgrade the infrastructure so we can communicate in all areas of the county.

	

	
	B. ESF Development

	
	I am currently working on the Emergency Management section and will likely send the draft to the commission to review. The Emergency Management section will be the third section of the plan that I have worked on this year. I will need to update the Hazardous Materials section but that should take minimal amount of time. We are required to work on three sections and update the Haz Mat section every year.

	

	
	C. Mitigation Plan

	
	We have been told that FEMA has approved our plan but I am still waiting for official notice. The biggest complaint from them was that there was not very much participation by the schools. I have talked to FEMA officials from Kansas City and they have advised that they have an official signed letter of approval and they will be sending it to the State of Iowa which will in turn send it to me.

	

	
	D. EMPG Funding

	
	We are still waiting to hear what is going to happen to this grant and when we could see the funding released. It is likely that we will not see it and when we do, it will possibly only be a partial payment, after the first of the year. I was notified by email just prior to the meeting that the Federal Government has dedicated $340 million to the EMPG program. This will be slightly lower than last year. I still do not expect to see any of the funding until after July 1, 2011.

	

	
	E. Difficulties Within the Department

	
	I have developed a power point to use to better define what my position and department does and can do for other departments. It also explains what our responsibilities are and what we need from other departments. I plan to offer that presentation to agencies and allow them to either present it themselves or schedule a time where I can present it. Morlan informed the committee that when he sent this power point out for review, he only received one comment and it had to do with the wording that the EMA Coordinator would be the Chief of Staff to the Incident Commander. Explaining the definition of a Chief of Staff, the commission members agreed it does adequately describe the duties of the EMA Coordinator in an emergency or disaster situation. Morlan was directed to continue to move forward with setting up the presentations.

	

	
	F.  Other Old Business -  None

	
	

	

	8.
	New Business

	

	
	A.  Coordinator Position

	
	 Nothing more has been discussed about my position being placed under the Sheriff’s office. I have not gotten a real feel from the commission as to what your feelings are. The comments that I have gotten suggest that we should leave things as is. I really could use some direction. I would also like to get an approval from the commission as to what, if any increase should be applied to my salary for next year. In the past, we have set the wage increase the same as the county has done. Since we are a separate entity and certifying board, we can set the wage at our own discretion. Morlan and Fehr explained some of the benefits and possible problems with the EMA Coordinator position being placed under the Sheriff’s Office. There was a lot of discussion regarding this manner. Morlan informed the group that both he and Fehr have agreed that there is a movement towards combining Emergency Management and Public Safety throughout the country but it is uncertain how fast this practice will be common. Both also agreed that they are willing to allow the commission to determine if to preserve the program as it is currently or move towards the merging of the two departments. It was the consensuses of the members present that a special meeting need to be scheduled in a timely manner and to attempt to gain better member attendance at that meeting. There are 11 members and the three present felt they needed more members to engage in the discussion before a decision could be made. Morlan will schedule a special meeting.

	

	
	B. New Vehicle

	
	The commission had informed me to wait until we were closer to the end of the year so that we had a better idea what funds would be available to purchase a new vehicle. We designated $20,000 for the purchase in next year’s budget if we decided to purchase one. I will need to purchase new tires shortly for the current vehicle but do not want to do so if I am going to change. The commission also deferred this topic to the future special meeting. They directed Morlan to get estimates of what the final cost would be using the present vehicle as a trade-in and the costs of striping the vehicle and installing equipment.

	

	
	C. New Positions

	
	I have accepted two new positions on committees in the county. I have been assigned to the public safety committee for RAGBRAI which mostly consists of drafting emergency plans for the event. The other position is on the advisory board for the Boone Salvation Army Unit. This position oversees some of the activities and the budget.

	

	
	D. Backup Generator

	
	Late last year, a backup generator was purchased by the Regional Homeland Security Board to be used at this building since The majority of the time I use this as an Emergency Operations Center and if we would have a large incident, it would be used along with the conference room at the Sheriff’s office. I have requested funding from the region through the Citizen Corps Grant to pay for the installation. At this time, I have not heard if it will be approved. Either way, I will be asking for bids from local companies and hope to have it in place by midsummer.

	


	
	E. Other New Business - 

	
	

	

	9.
	Programs/Presentations

	

	
	A. Emergency Planning for Day Cares – March 29th

	
	B. 

	
	C. 

	

	10.
	Upcoming Events and Training

	
	A. Madrid Trail Tressel dedication – April 30

	
	B. EMA Conference – May 11-13

	

	C. Vacation – May 14-22

	
	D. Bluff Creek Triathlon – May 22

	
	E. Memorial Day – May 30

	
	F. 4th of July – July 4

	

	11.
	Adjournment 

	
	8:10 PM Motion to adjourn by Fehr seconded by Duffy  Ayes 4 Nays 0
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